
      Trinity Tidings 

WEEKEND WORSHIP  

Saturdays:           6:00 p.m.      

Sundays:            8:30 a.m.    

11:00 a.m. 

Sunday School  and Adult and Youth Bible Studies at 9:45 a.m.   

205 East Seventh Street  Lexington, NE ᵒ 308.324.4341ᵒ tlclex.org 

 Weekly News  
 
SUNDAY, April 19:    
10:00 a.m. Lutheran Hour 
(KRVN) 
10:00 a.m. Live Stream Worship  
 
MONDAY, April 20:  
7:30 pm Elder’s Zoom Meeting 
 
TUESDAY, April 21:  

 
     
WEDNESDAY, April 22:  
 
 
THURSDAY, April 23: 
 
 
FRIDAY, April 24:  
 
 
SATURDAY, April 25:  
 
 

FINANCIAL and ATTENDANCE UPDATE:  

Current Actual Bank Balance as of           

April 15,2020:  $  18,939.58 

Offering  $  1,675.00 

Building Fund: $ 90.00  E-Giving:$ 813.96 

Total Attendance:  

Members:   Guest:  

Sunday School:  

Peggy Inness, 04-21 

Benjamin Kuefner, 04-21 

James Maxcy, 04-22 

Ronald Davey, 04-24 

Kimmy Sheen, 04-24 

Adam Stauffer, 04-25 

David Kitzing, 04-25 

 

Trinity Staff Contact Information  

Senior Pastor   

Rev. Rob Kuefner: 

Cell:(308)746-2270                  rkuefner@tlclex.org 

Visitation Pastor   

Rev Bill Ohlmann:            

Cell: (308) 325-0069                 wohlmann@tlclex.org 

Secretary: Maria Rodriguez   mrodriguez@tlclex.org 

  April 19,2020 

Sunday 10:00 a.m. 

 

Door Host     

Elder     

Reader    

Altar Care     

Coffee Host     

Head Usher    

Tape Ministry    

Sound/ Video     



Trinity Lutheran Church 

 “EQUIPPING DISCIPLES TO MAKE DISCIPLES FOR JESUS” 
Guests and Members 

Thank you for joining us for worship today!  If you need 

anything please let our ushers or Elder on duty know. 

During the offering you can place the attendance card 

you received as you entered into the offering basket.  If 

both pastors are present at a service, one pastor will 

remain up front for special prayers after the service. 

For those who wish to commune: As Lutheran Christians, 

we view Holy  Communion as a wonderful blessing, in which 

God gives us the true body and blood of Christ with the bread 

and wine.  It is a tie to Christ’s dying for us.  In love for others, 

we think it is important to know what we believe and receive 

instruction before communing.  Guests not from Lutheran 

Church-Missouri Synod congregations are asked to read “OUR 

UNDERSTANDING AND PRACTICE” of THE SACRAMENT OF 

HOLY COMMUNION  on the card in the slot on the pew in 

front of them. Guests and children are welcome to come for-

ward for a blessing. If you don’t feel able to come up the 

stairs, you can let the ushers know and the pastors will bring 

communion to you, or you can come and sit in the front row 

on the pulpit side during distribution and the pastors will com-

mune that as the last group.  

LUTHERAN HOUR– KRVN(880 AM) 
Sundays at 10:00 a.m.     

April 19 ,2020 

"The Great Pursuit" 

Guest Speaker: Pastor Ryan Tinetti 

(Exodus 15)  

THOSE SERVING OUR COUNTRY 

 Lucas Horn, Randy Kwiatkowski, Jason Murray, Dylan Samway, Jennifer Coryell, Perry Pierce, Andy 
Howard, Chris Licking, John C. Moore, Ben Wichelt, Devin Hueftle, Nic Van  Cura, Tyler Schukar. 

 

Prayers for Health & Healing, 

Barb Horn, Jackie Rowan, John Jordening, Kimmy Sheen, Marilyn Hersh, Keith Swartz,   

Dottie Phillippi, Rod Holtz, Pauline Thornburg, Bob Anderson, Linda Fees , Penny Post, 

Dale Swartz, Karol O’nele, Kim Rice, Keiley Stoterau, Henry Lucas, Murl Tiede, Meghan Staple-

ton, Jon Buhlmann, Eileen Woltemath, Lori Anderson, Karen Sappingfield, Charlotte Renner,   

Christie Bevington, Logan Pelster, Cathy Petersen, Marilyn Bock, Eileen Holbrook, Alan Kruet-

zer, Glenda Huff, Bob Seacrest,  Berlene Kinslow, Geraldine Gutierrez, Eleanor Schwank, Pat 

Meyer, Lois Lee, Larry Hidy, Ann Blackmore, Verne Riege. 

Updating Membership Information-  As a transition to a 

new Church Management System, we want to take this 

opportunity to update our information on members so we 

can have current information. In the coming weeks, if you 

receive a print out with your family and individual infor-

mation, please review, make any corrections and return it 

to the office so we can have our records updated. We will 

be doing it over the period of a few months, so if you 

don’t seek a print out right away, be patient, but we want 

to spread the update over time, especially with the Len-

ten season approaching. Once we have everything up-

date, we will be putting together a new phone book. Out 

old software recently updated and isn’t working like it 

should and has a lot of outdated information. 

 Offerings 
A reminder that during this time, we still have bills that need to be paid, so if you are 
able to continue supporting Trinity's ministry it would be greatly appreciated. You 
can drop offerings at the church, send them in the mail or give online at the church 
website. Thank you.  

 Pastor Rob is offering a live streamed devo-

tion Monday-Friday on his YouTube channel 

at 9:30 a.m. He posts a link on Facebook so 

you can find the devotion. If he isn't on right 

at 9:30 he will be shortly after. You can al-

ways watch it later if you wish  as it is backed 

up.  

 Dear members of LWML and our Trinity LWML 

supporters, Because our LWML will be unable to 

meet in April and May, and possibly even June, 

our Nebraska South District and national LWML 

organizations are facing steep drops in their mite 

giving, jeopardizing their abilities to reach goals 

for much-needed grants to worthy projects.  We 

at Trinity would like to do our part to keep send-

ing support on a monthly basis, so in lieu of bring-

ing mites to a meeting during these months, I 

encourage members and anyone else in the con-

gregation who would like to bring their mites to 

the church during office hours and deposit them 

in the big mite box that will be in the social hall. 

Or mail some paper “coins” or a check made out 

to Trinity Lutheran with "LWML Mites"  in the 

subject line to Barb Graham, 117 Lakeview Acres 

Drive, Elwood, NE 68937. Barb will tally those 

gifts and keep sending them each month to our 

district to further the Lord’s work. 

 Voter's Meeting Postponed 
At the Board of Directors Zoom  meeting in April, it was decided that because the 
Directed Health Measure extends to May 11th, the Voter's Meeting scheduled for 
the first Sunday in May will be postponed until we are able to meet again as a con-
gregation. Watch for information on a rescheduled meeting 

 COVID-19 Update 

We are following the recommended Federal and State guidelines for meetings from now until 

April 30, at which time the Elders will consider future action based on the current situation at 

that time. If possible, stay at home to help decrease the spread of the virus.  

We will be live streaming our services on  Sunday mornings at 10:00 am. 


